Martha's Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 13, 2006

County Administration Building

Call to Order:  Dukes County Emergency Management Director, Chuck Cotnoir, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Members present included Spencer Booker (Aquinnah), Dan Bryant (Chilmark), Brad Fligor (Edgartown), Peter Martell (Oak Bluffs), Deborah Medders (Red Cross), William Little (Red Cross), Richard Townes (Tisbury), Judy Sibert (West Tisbury), Chris Cini (West Tisbury).

Adoption of Minutes:

Tabled until completed  

Agenda Items:

Training Availability Handouts:  Chuck Cotnoir distributed the packets to the members present.  

Elect a new Vice Chairman:  Spencer Booker (Aquinnah) nominated, Elected unanimously

Report by members about Influenza preparedness by each town government:  Aquinnah - in progress; Chilmark – no change; Edgartown – no change; Oak Bluffs – Is about ¼ complete. Tisbury -  Board of Health is forming a committee; West Tisbury – EM has discussed Flu Pandemic Plans with Board of Health regarding COOP planning;  Dukes County – has had the first COOP meeting with Department Heads, process should take about 10 months to complete.

Peter Martell discussed general preparedness issues for the Island and handed out some Flu Pandemic material, along with a synopsis of what Oak Bluffs is doing. He suggested that the Oak Bluffs plan could be used Island wide.

Discussion by members about hurricane preparedness for the 2006 Season:  The members agreed that the procedures used during the last hurricane season and the winter storm season worked well and should be continued.

Peter Martell informed the group that he had arranged for NOAA to come down to the Island and do a hurricane presentation for Public Safety and First Responders. He invited the members to attend.

Red Cross – Shelter Inventory & Shelter Agreements:  Deborah Medders spoke about the need to get the Shelter Inventory to the Red Cross. The primary function of the Red Cross is to prepare for intake. The Red Cross is also working on mass feeding. The Red Cross is also working with two registered RN’s, Barbara Moore and Lori Perry.  

A support folder with an agreement regarding providing cots and food to shelters was distributed.

Opportunity for members to bring up new business:  No new business

Next Meeting and Adjournment:

Next meeting will be July 11th, meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm 

Respectfully Submitted by:

Deborah H. Potter
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